UNIVERSITY OF EDUCATION, WINNEBA



OFFICE OF THE REGISTRAR

🗷 P O Box 25, Winneba, Ghana

S +233 (03323) 22269

1 registrar@uew.edu.gh

+233 (03323) 22269

R.129^B/COC/Vol.3/73 Professor Mawutor Avoke WR 20/2, Court Street Winneba.

4th February, 2022

Dear Professor Mawutor Avoke,

NOTICE OF COURT ORDER REINSTATING YOU AS VICE-CHANCELLOR

On 2nd February 2022, the High Court, Winneba, delivered a judgment in which it ordered the University of Education, Winneba (UEW) to reinstate you, forthwith, as Vice-Chancellor, among other orders. Enclosed for your attention is a copy of the said court order.

In compliance with the order of the court, you are hereby reinstated as the Vice Chancellor of the University of Education, Winneba forthwith.

You need not, I believe, be reminded that you vacated the Office of Vice-Chancellor in 2017 under an unfortunate hailstorm of intense controversy and animosity. I hope that time, the greatest healer of all griefs, wounds, disputes and resentments, has crafted and provided you with the gift of a new, progressive and consultative skill set that will - on your reinstatement - help you to successfully serve and lead this unique tertiary institution of enormous pedigree and remarkable complexity into a new age of manifest stability, sustainable progress, transformative growth and enduring prosperity.

As you return to serve the remainder of your unexpired term as Vice-Chancellor on the strict orders of a court of law, I urge you to demonstrate sincere enthusiasm and hunger for genuine and sustainable reconciliation in all your actions by committing to and taking conciliatory, path-breaking and futuristic decisions that will bring about positive transformation in the life of the vastly diverse UEW community. This will provide firm assurances to all sections of the University's management, staff, student body, and stakeholders that the entirety of your



new tenure will meet the highest possible standard of inclusive leadership, public service and

institutional governance.

Without any shred of doubt, the challenges you will shoulder as a reinstated Vice-Chancellor

will be significant but often be overstated. However, the genuine gladness you will draw

from doing what you know and believe is just, fair and right by all reasonable standards of

honest public service and nobility will be indescribable.

By this letter, you are also hereby formally notified that the Pro-Vice-Chancellor, Prof. Andy

Ofori-Birikorang, who is currently acting as Vice-Chancellor, has been directed in a separate

letter to hand over to you forthwith.

Furthermore, please be informed that the effective date of your expected retirement from

office as Vice-Chancellor is fixed for September 2023. In the meantime, the University's

Governing Council is to compute your accumulated annual leave and related entitlements and

will communicate the results to you in due course with appropriate directives for subsequent

action.

This letter also conveys to you all my very best wishes and prayers.

Yours Sincerely,

Nana Ofori Ansah I

Chairman, Governing Council

CC: Office of the President, Republic of Ghana

Office of the Vice President, Republic of Ghana

Chief of Staff, Office of the President

Minister for Education

Ghana Tertiary Education Commission

Ag. Vice Chancellor

2

Pro-Vice Chancellor Registrar Finance Officer University Librarian Ag. Internal Auditor P/File